
 

 

Happy New Year to all our members! 
 

ASCF is very appreciative of all our members and looks forward to a year of either virtual events or a combination of live 

and virtual events. We will adjust the ASCF events according to the current state requirements for gatherings. 

Throughout the year of 2021, there were official letters between Mayor Keller and his respective mayors of ASCF Sister 

Cities. ASCF would like to share four of the letters 

for the members to enjoy reading.  
 

Ashgabat's congratulatory letters from Mayor 

Keller to President Berdimuhamedov 

of Turkmenistan and Mayor Gylyjov of Ashgabat 

were to highlight their 26 years of Neutrality 

achievement promoting international peace.  
 

The Lanzhou letter from Mayor Keller to Mayor 

Zhang and the people of Lanzhou was for best 

wishes for a happy, prosperous, and healthy 

Chinese New Year.  
 

Lusaka's congratulatory letter from Mayor Keller 

was to commend the first female mayor to be 

elected in Lusaka, Mayor Cilando Chitangala. 
 

You will find the individual letters here and on 

pages 7, 8 and 9. 
 

Kind Regards, 

Pam Feather, ASCF President 

505-980-5886 

president@abqsistercities.org 

January 2022 



 

ASCF Winter Fest Brings Together International Entertainment 
By Alana McGrattan 
 

Winter Fest 2021 Albuquerque Sister Cities meeting for membership both in person and virtual was held 
on the afternoon of December 5 at Indian Pueblo Cultural Center in the  Silver/Turquoise room.  
  

There were performances by:   
• Hannah Stephens and her young daughter performing the song written by Ministry of Culture Turk-

menistan specifically to celebrate the relationship between Ashgabat and Albuquerque during the 140 
Anniversary of the founding of the City of Ashgabat.   They also led some winter carols selections.   

• A breathtaking performance by Tierra Adentro Flamenco 
Dance group showcased their high school students from the 
local charter school grades 6 through 12 which focuses on the 
study of academics, art and artesania . 

• Ron Manginelli performed selections on the classic gui-
tar.  Ron’s daughter was a participant in the Helmstadt youth 
exchange.  

• A local Japanese Shamisen player, Masahiro, enchanted with 
traditional melodies.  All these are available to view on Sister 
Cities Facebook page.  

  
A variety of refreshments from Pueblo Harvest Kitchen included 
both sweet and savory local treats.  
 
There was also a video presentation of Sister Cities events and 
visits selection through the years . 



 

Scenes From the ASCF Winter Fest 

From the top clockwise:  

Tierra Adentro Flamenco 

Dance Group, 

Masashiro, Hannah  

Stephens and her  

daughter, and  

Ron Manginelli. 



Alburquerque’s Well Preserved Castle Dates from the 13th Century  

Did you know that Alburquerque Castle is 
considered one of the best preserved in 
the Extremadura region of Spain? 
 
The fortress is also known as Castillo de 
Luna after one of its main builders, 
Don Álvaro de Luna. The castle rises on 
top of a cliff in the Sierra de San Pedro, 
dominating the town of Alburquerque and 
the region of Los Baldíos. Its construction 
began in the 13th Century and important 
improvements were made throughout the 
15th Century, including the Towers of 
Homage and Cinco Picos. 
 
In the town of Alburquerque, the walls of the old city with an average height of ten meters have been 
preserved.  Inside the walled compound is the medieval Gothic neighborhood of Villa Adentro. Each year in 
mid-August the population of Alburquerque celebrates its heritage with a medieval festival during which 

townspeople dress as jugglers, knights, ladies, monks, witches, 
troubadours, storytellers, beggars, and monks. 
 
The castle is located very close to the border with Portugal, 
halfway between Valencia de Alcántara to the north and the 
city of Badajoz to the south and is considered one of the It is 
one of the outstanding medieval fortresses in the region.   
 
It was declared a National Monument in 1924 and of Cultural 
Interest in 1933.  

View of the town of Albuquerque and the     Cas-

tillo de Luna in a 17th century engraving.  



Hualien Committee Launches Virtual Cultural Exchange 
 

By Yu-Lin Shen, Hualien Chair  

The Hualien ASCF Committee has launched a virtual cultural exchange project, led by Co-chair Rubing Hsu. 
The objective is to provide a safe video-based social media platform for high-school students in both cities.  
 
Students share their own cultures, learn how to make short video presentation, and apply their language 
skills. The participating school in Albuquerque is Career Enrichment Center (the Chinese language program), 
and in Hualien it is the National Hualien Senior High School. The online platform is Microsoft's Flipgrid.com.  
 
The beginning videos from Albuquerque students include topics such as Thanksgiving and Balloon Fiesta; 
Hualien students will introduce their Lunar New Year celebration, etc. The postings and video exchanges will 
expand in the coming months. In February there will be a real-time online meeting between the student 
groups from Albuquerque and Hualien.  

 
   
 
Photo:  
Some of the participating 
students in Hualien showing off 
the souvenirs (dream catchers) 
provided by ASCF Hualien 
Committee. 

The Mayor of Hualien City in 
Taiwan, Mr. Chia-Hsien Wei, 
sent a greeting card wishing 

everyone a healthy and    
prosperous Year of the Tiger! 



 

Keep up to date! Check out our 

website at www.abqsistercities.org 

 
YAAS DEADLINE IS APRIL 1, 2022! 

In line with the United Nations’ Sustainable Development Goals, Sister Cities 

International will adopt climate change as the overarching theme for its 

Young Artists and Authors Showcase in both 2022 and 2023. For the 2022 

competition, SCI is proud to invite all its youth members to create submissions 

that highlight the importance of climate change and its impact on water 

resources. The official 2022 Young Artists and Authors Showcase theme 

is Generation Rescue: Sustainable Water for All.   



 Ashgabat, Turkmenistan 



 Lanzhou, China 



 Lusaka, Zambia 


